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Orinda
Public Meetings

Check online for agendas, meeting 
notes and announcements
City of Orinda: 
www.cityoforinda.org
Phone (925) 253-4200
Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org
The Orinda Association: 
www.orindaassociation.org

City Council 
Tuesday, Aug. 21, 7 p.m. 
Library Auditorium, Orinda Library
26 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563

Planning Commission
Tuesday, July 31, 7 p.m.
Library Auditorium, Orinda Library
26 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563

Citizens’ Infrastructure 
Oversight Commission  
TBA
Sarge Littlehale Community Room, 
22 Orinda Way, Orinda, CA 94563
School Board Meetings
Orinda Union School District 
TBA
Regular Board Meeting
8 Altarinda Rd., Orinda
www.orindaschools.org
See also AUHSD meeting page A2

Orinda Police Department 
Incident Summary Report 
now on page A8

Free summer 
events for kids 
at Orinda 
Theatre
By Sora O’Doherty

The Orinda Theater is offering 
free programing for children 

this summer in the hopes of giving 
their parents a little down time.  The 
following is a schedule of events 
for late July and early August:
 “Happy Feet” 
 Saturday, July 28, 11 a.m.
 “The Wizard of Oz” 
 Thursday, August 9, 6:30 p.m.
 Free Kids Club (according to 
the Orinda Theatre, its like wine 
without the calories!) available at 
10:30 a.m. on select Thursdays in 
July and August: 
 July 26 - 
 Sing-along with Octopretzel
 Aug. 9 - 
 Lindsay Wildlife Live Animals
 Aug. 16 - 
 Magician Brian Scott
 All events will be held at the 
Orinda Theatre, in Theatre Square.  
Parking in the Theater Square ga-
rage is available free on Saturdays 
and Sundays. Monday through Fri-
day, three hours of parking is free 
with validation.

Orinda adopts new fees and charges for business registration
By Sora O’Doherty

Following a public hearing, 
the Orinda City Council 

adopted new fees for business 
registrations, which are now re-
quired under a law adopted last 
December. New registrations 

will cost businesses $50, and an-
nual renewals will cost $35.  No 
late fees will be charged through 
Dec. 1.  After that, businesses 
may be charged an additional $25 
if the registration fee is not paid 

within 30 days, or an additional 
$50 if the registration is more 
than 30 days late.  Sophie Brac-
cini, executive director of the 
Orinda Chamber of Commerce, 
said that the Chamber supports 

the registration program and is 
happy to assist with implementa-
tion.  Council Member Eve Phil-
lips voted against the fees, saying 
the program appeared to her to be 
“a solution chasing a problem.” 

Orinda rejects regulation of  temporary events; Frank 
Lloyd Wright home is only problem
By Sora O’Doherty

It turned out that a rather com-
plicated issue that came before 

the Orinda City Council was ac-
tually quite simple: the sole prob-
lem is that a property on Great 
Oak Circle is being used for 
weddings and large parties, giv-
ing rise to numerous complaints 
from surrounding property own-
ers.  The council had asked staff 
to look at the possibility of ex-
panding the requirements for 
temporary event permits to cover 
private parties.  Trying to fi nd a 
way to craft rules that would take 
in the problematic events, staff 
came up with a complicated two-
tier system.  However, the plan 
was rejected fi rst by the Planning 
Commission on April 24 and then 
by the Orinda City Council on 
July 10, after hearing public com-
ments.
 Neighbors of the property, 
which is a 3.5-acre site with a 
Frank Lloyd Wright-designed 
Usonian house, told the city 
council that they felt they were 
held hostage to these events when 
100 people were present, with 
very loud music being played.  
Maureen Peratta told the coun-
cil that she didn’t always call 
the police because she felt sorry 
for the brides and grooms, but at 
the same time, her family could 
not enjoy their home on nearby 
Moraga Court.  “We can’t hear 

anything,” she said. “We can’t 
even hear the TV.”  Michael 
Boone lives on Orchard Road, 
a half block from the property.  
He complained about noise ev-
ery Saturday night, stating that a 
fi ne of “$1,000 is nothing,” al-
leging that the owner of the prop-
erty was renting it for $15,000 a 
night.  He begged the council to 
help, and garnered loud applause 
from the audience.  Tim Garlick 
told the council that the property 
was featured as a wedding venue 
in Vogue Magazine, the San Fran-
cisco Chronicle and the East Bay 

Times.  He complained about 
professional disc jockeys playing 
loud music for six hours straight, 
from 4 to 10 p.m.  
 Clint Johnson, also of Moraga 
Court, told the council, “I’m all for 
parties,” but that he is against this 
historic landmark site being used 
as a commercial venue.  Johnson, 
who has been a fi refi ghter for 22 
years, said that the events present 
escape issues and that the people 
who live on Great Oaks Drive are 
impacted.  The traffi c could delay 
responses to emergencies, he said.  
He also noted that there are people 

walking while intoxicated, and 
perhaps driving while drunk.  He 
believes that the property owners 
are using nearby church property 
for parking without the knowledge 
or permission of the churches.
 Some speakers said that po-
lice did not respond to every 
complaint.  Contacted after the 
meeting, Orinda Chief of Police 
Mark Nagel agreed that a loud 
party complaint might not be re-
sponded to when there were more 
serious events requiring police at-
tention.
 ... continued on page A11

Frank Lloyd Wright house in Orinda Photo Sora O’Doherty

City council shocks private road residents by rejecting 
task force
By Sora O’Doherty

Although private road resi-
dents had strongly sought 

a task force to examine how the 
issue of private roads in Orinda 
could be addressed, and although 
the Citizens Infrastructure Over-
sight Committee had made recom-
mendations about the composition 
and role of a task force on private 
roads, the Orinda City Council on 
July 10 shut down the idea of a 
task force, preferring not to spend 
money on a task force to address 
an issue the council considers too 
expensive to fi x.  The single coun-
cil member to support the task 
force was Darlene Gee, a transpor-
tation engineer. Council Member 
Eve Phillips recused herself, hav-
ing recently purchased a home on 
a private street in the Roads of Ha-
cienda area.
 It has been clear that city staff 
opposed the idea of the task force.  
When Public Works Director Lar-
ry Theis presented the idea to the 
CIOC, he began by saying that 
although it was asked to consider 

the task force, it did not have to 
recommend one. City Manager 
Steve Salomon made it clear, too, 
that Theis was not alone in his 
views, but was strongly backed 
by Salomon, who worked with 
Theis on the report, which, he ad-
mitted, was diffi cult to write.  “I 
don’t want Larry to bear the brunt 
of this,” Salomon said. “We both 
feel very strongly.” Theis present-
ed the staff report to the council, 
and stated that staff recommend 
that the task force not be created.  
Just the task force alone, and not 
the work that might result from the 
task force, was estimated to cost 
the city $90,000 for nine months, 
Theis told the council. 
 Salomon said that the number 
of miles of private streets in Cali-
fornia has increased over time.  
Cities are strapped for cash, he 
said.  Salomon addressed argu-
ments that it isn’t fair that some 
streets are maintained by the city 
and others are not.  “There is noth-
ing fair about taxes,” he concluded.  

Salomon focused on the risk asso-
ciated with private streets, risks 
that would be assumed by the city 
if it accepted the roads as public.  
It isn’t just the cost of maintaining 
the roads, Salomon explained, but 
this risk of claims and litigation.  
Even now, the majority of the 
claims and litigation faced by the 
city arise from things that happen 
on the streets, he said. The accep-
tance of private streets would be a 
huge risk for the city, according to 
Salomon.  “Once you start going 
down that path, it is a huge risk to 
the fi nances of the community,” he 
said, adding, “There was adequate 
notifi cation when the properties 
were purchased.” 
 Public speakers came prepared 
to address the recommendations of 
the CIOC; their comments focused 
on the issues in the CIOC recom-
mendations.  Contacted after the 
meeting, private street advocate 
Steve Cohn said that the group 
was shocked by the turn of events.  
Robert Hubner, a member of the 
CIOC addressed the council as 
a private citizen.  “We all live on 
either a private or a public road,” 
he said, “but we all have an inter-
est.”  He asked that the facilitator 
recommended by the CIOC be a 
non-affected person.
 Joel Libove said that roads that 
are in excellent condition should 
become public roads.  He noted 
that private road residents face 
additional problems, for example, 
Contra Costa County refused to 
deal with a vicious animal because 
the location was on a private street.
 Cohn said that Orinda has 
raised $55 million to fi x public 
roads, and now it is time to take 
care of private roads. He noted 
that some 20 percent of Orinda 
residents live on private streets. 
 Melissa Roeder said that pri-
vate street residents have a wealth 
of data to share.  “We don’t want 
to be vulnerable to catastrophes,” 
she said.  “The city had no mon-

ey before” to repair public roads, 
“and it raised it,” she added.  Beth 
Eliasm argued, “I’m told I’m a 
second class citizen,” adding that 
she didn’t understand what she 
was buying when she purchased 
her home.  Madelyn Mallory envi-
sioned the task force as a feasibil-
ity study.  For example, she said, 
Orinda could use transfer taxes to 
fund private roads. 
 Gee said that Orinda is unique 
in that it didn’t incorporate until 
1985, and she opined that 20 per-
cent private roads is high.  “Twen-
ty percent of residents is a huge 
part of our community,” she said. 
“I’ve heard some fabulous ideas 
and I’m also impressed with what 
Orinda citizens have stepped up to 
do,” she added.
 Vice Mayor Inga Miller said, 
“The comment about being a 
second class citizen really hit my 
heartstrings; I don’t like anyone to 
feel like that.”  However, she be-
lieves that it is not worth the city’s 
time to pay for a task force for the 
small city of just 19,000 residents.  
“It’s extremely cavalier to think 
that taxpayers will agree” to pay 
for private roads, she said, as there 
are still areas of public roads that 
have yet to be funded.  She con-
cluded, “There’s really no way to 
take this on.”
 As the council moved toward 
asking staff to return again with 
suggestions for revising the city’s 
policy on accepting private roads, 
Gee argued strongly against the 
city’s current policy. “If we have 
a policy that can’t be met, that 
isn’t a policy.”  Requiring that 
to be accepted as a public road a 
street must be a through connec-
tion eliminates 98 percent of pri-
vate roads, she said.  “That is not 
really a policy.”  In the end, it was 
decided that staff would work with 
the CIOC on updating the city’s 
policy on accepting private roads 
and return to the city council at a 
later date.
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Bridging the journey from
Lamorinda to Rossmoor

Call today for a personalized tour of 
Rossmoor and a Market Analysis of your home.

Rossmoor senior real estate specialist and 
Lamorinda resident for 20+ years!

Maria Eberle, REALTOR®

(925) 478-7190
Maria@MariaEberle.com 
www.MariaEberle.com 
CalBRE #01798906




